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TRANSMITTAL LETTER FOR BOARD MEETING OF JUNE 18, 2015

COMMITTEE ON STORMWATER MANAGEMENT

Mr. David St. Pierre, Executive Director

Authorization for payment to Palatine Park District for easements, loss of mature trees, and business
disruptions, in an amount not to exceed $190,000.00, Account 501-50000-667340, Stormwater Management
Fund

Dear Sir:

Authorization is requested to make payment, by direct voucher, to the Palatine Park District for easements,
loss of mature trees, and business disruptions, in an amount not to exceed $190,000.00.

On November 1, 2012, the Board of Commissioners authorized the District to negotiate and enter into an
intergovernmental agreement with the Village of Palatine and the Palatine Park District for Contract 10-884-AF,
Flood Control Project for Upper Salt Creek.

The Palatine Park District and the Village of Palatine will maintain all of the improvements associated with this
project. As part of the intergovernmental agreement, the District agreed to compensate the Palatine Park
District for easements, loss of mature trees, and business disruptions.

Contract 10-884-AF consists of installing a bypass storm sewer, small berm, and flap gates in order to improve
stormwater flow and reduce flooding damages to 18 structures south of Dundee Road in the Village of
Palatine. The project has been advertised, and we expect to award the contract later this year with
construction completion in 2016.

It is hereby recommended that the Board of Commissioners authorize payment, by direct voucher, to the
Palatine Park District, in an amount not to exceed $190,000.00. Funds are available in Account 501-50000-
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667340, Stormwater Management Fund.

Requested, Catherine O’Connor, Director Engineering, WSS:JPM
Recommended, David St. Pierre, Executive Director
Respectfully Submitted, Michael A. Alvarez, Chairman Committee on Stormwater Management
Disposition of this agenda item will be documented in the official Regular Board Meeting Minutes of the Board
of Commissioners for June 18, 2015

Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago Printed on 5/18/2024Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

